Preliminary Meeting to discus location of Engine at Verdant Works
Present: Mark Munsie, and Alistair Scott from Dundee Heritage Trust: Jim Merry and Innes Duffus from the Nine Trades
The discussion was, of necessity, of a very general nature, principally about whether or not the scheme was of interest to both parties.
BUILDINGS 
It was accepted that no part of the existing museum could be used but that the ‘High Mill’ was a definite possibility. However the condition of this building is such that a very substantial sum of money would be necessary even to make it habitable. Nonetheless a section could be cut out from the first floor to house the engine leaving a walkway round it and allowing visitors to view it from above in order to see it in operation.
Other parts of the building could then be redeveloped for other uses, possibly including a room for the use of the trades’.
Exact details of the dimensions of the engine were now necessary along with any existing plans of its construction. These had not been obtained up until now, as it was not wished to start any hares running within McManus Gallery until it was known whether or not to pursue the matter.
FUNDING

A very large injection of money would be necessary to even get the project started. It was agreed that structural engineers would be consulted by the Trust in order to ascertain an accurate picture of building works and before any further consideration.
It was explained that Lottery Heritage money was becoming ever more difficult and that Historic Scotland would also be approached if the project had any future. Other sources of money would also have to be found to cover at least 50% of the cost.
GENERAL
It was agreed that on balance the idea was a good one and should be pursued, but without having any over optimistic ideas about the numbers who might visit the Museum on completion.

The views of McManus gallery on this proposition were not known at this stage and Innes will contact them early next year in order to get any available drawings and to sound them out on the project.
A great deal of work will be necessary after the building survey and before any further steps are taken. At this stage no worthwhile sums of money should be spent until a full feasibility study was complete.
No further Meeting was arranged, but the parties will get together again as soon as there is a need.
